
Congratulations to David Unicomb for 40 years of continous service
with Balranald Shire Council. David was presented with a Certificate
last week at Council Meeting.
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CONGRATULATIONS TO DAVID UNICOMB

ON 40 YEARS OF SERVICE

COMMUNITY NEWS

B S C ' S  M O N T H L Y  N E W S L E T T E R

WELCOME NEW SERGEANT TO BALRANALD 

Luke Haynes joined the NSW Police in 2010, where he spent 3 years
in the inner west of Sydney at Burwood Police Station. In 2013 he
transferred to Albury Police Station where he spent the last 8 years.
Luke has completed general duties policing his whole career and
thoroughly enjoy being on the front line. 

Luke sought a promotion to Balranald as Sergeant as he wanted to
experience policing in a small community environment. 
Welcome to Balranald Luke.

demolition of existing netball change rooms and construction of new, inclusive, combined
change rooms and public toilets at Euston Recreation Reserve
renewed 200 lux LED outdoor sport lighting to both Balranald and Euston netball courts 

upgrades to Balranald Caravan Park entry, reception and residence; amenities, sites and
accommodation and guest facilities 

Council has recently received advice of the following successful grants:
Stronger Country Communities Fund Round 4 – $527,626

Crown Reserve Improvement Fund - $771,500
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COUNCIL INFO

Service NSW in Euston 
Every second & fourth Thursday of the month
12.30pm –3.00pm 
At the Old Court House on Murray Terrace, Euston 

Council Services Opening Hours 
Shire Office: Monday to Friday 9am to 4.30pm 
Balranald Pool: Free Entry - Tuesday to Friday 3pm—6pm, Saturday & Sunday 11am—6pm 
Closed Mondays except on Public Holidays (11am-6pm) 
Closing times will extend to 8pm during School Holidays
Balranald Library: Monday & Friday 9.30am - 5.30pm, Wednesday 9am-5.30pm (closed for lunch
12pm-1pm each day)
Balranald Landfill: Tuesday & Thursday 4pm - 6pm, Saturday 10am-1pm, Sunday 10am-3pm
Euston Landfill: Tuesday & Thursday 1pm-6pm, Sunday 9am-3pm 

 

DISCLAIMER
Balranald Shire Council reserves the right to edit or rewrite submissions for grammar, style and clarity or to conform to 

 restrictions of space. Council makes every effort to ensure the accuracy of this information and does not accept responsibility for errors or omissions contained within this publication.
If you are aware of errors please notify Council by email: council@balranald.nsw.gov.au or phone 03 5020 1300. This document is compiled some weeks prior to delivery, while all

due care is made to ensure information is accurate matters are subject to change due to time passage between print and delivery, please contact Council for most current details on a
subject if concerned. 

Subscribe to receive an e-copy of our Newsletter
Would you like to receive a pdf copy of this publication each month, direct to your inbox? 

Subscribe via email to council@balranald.nsw.gov.au 

General Equipment Operator & Euston Water & Sewer Support
Job Vacanies

Please visit our website www.balranald.nsw.gov.au/job-vacancies/ to see our Current Vacancies



Hello everyone,

This year, Youth Week will run from April 4th to the 14th, and so far, we have planned two amazing events to
bring to you. On Tuesday the 12th of April, we are excited to bring back the ‘Mildura Bus Trip’, and on Thursday
April 14th (date subject to change), in conjunction with both the Balranald and Euston Bowls Clubs, we will be
hosting a ‘Barefoot Bowls Evening’ for our youth to enjoy. We are excited to tell you more in the days and weeks
to come, so watch this space, and check our Facebook page for details as they are announced.

Youth Council is currently also preparing a photography competition for our youth to partake in. Photos that are
taken and submitted may become used for marketing of our beautiful region. We encourage young photographers
to get their cameras ready and start taking the best of photos you can, more details will be released on this soon,
including how to enter the competition, so stay tuned.

It is a very busy time in the year, and recently we’ve been busy establishing new relationships with organisations
such as South West Arts to help us deliver the best possible programs for our youth moving forwards. We are
excited moving forward to announce new projects to the community as they are developed, the Balranald Shire is
in a progressive direction, and what the future holds is very exciting.

We are also hard at work trying to recruit new Youth Council members, so if you’re interested in joining our
group, 
please get in touch with the Balranald Shire Council by either visiting their offices, calling 03 5020 1300, 
or even by emailing  council@balranald.nsw.gov.au to get an expression of interest form, which is the easiest way
to join.

For now, that’s all from me!

Keep well, stay safe.

Jackson Bialobrzeski
Mayor – Balranald ShireYouth Council

YOUTH COUNCIL CORNER

by Jackson Bialobrzeski - Youth Council Mayor

DEVELOPMENTS

Currently on Exhibition 
Draft Documents 

For most current list and full details please
visit: 

www.balranald.nsw.gov.au/council-
documents/exhibition-of-draft-documents/ 

 
Development Applications

DA 24/2022 – Proposed Gypsum Mine – 881
Ivanhoe Road, Balranald 

(Applicant: Balranald Gypsum Pty Ltd) 
 

For most current list and full details please
visit:

www.balranald.nsw.gov.au/environment-
and-planning/developments-on-exhibition/ 
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Road Construction and Maintenance
Marma-Box Creek Road
The current works have been completed for the time being. Funding is being sought for further sealing works
in the future.

Weimby Kyalite Road
The final 1km of raising the road level and sealing, is planned for the coming months now that the low level
powerlines have been lifted. 

Water, Sewerage and Drainage
Electrical switchboard work has been carried out at Balranald sewer pump station.
The next round of works to replace sections of old water mains is due to commence in March.

Buildings and Facilities
Football Club Changerooms
Building work on the new changerooms is progressing well. Colorbond sheets are being fitted to the external
walls and internal fit-out is ongoing. The builders are working hard to ensure that the new facility will be ready
for the first game of the season on 2nd April.

Euston Recreation Reserve
New playground equipment has been installed. 
Funding has been received under Stage 4 of Stronger Country Communities Fund for replacement netball
changing rooms, public toilets and new lights for the netball courts.

Tennis Courts
The four all-weather tennis courts are complete except for new gates, which are delayed by supplier issues.
The courts were officially opened on 19 February 2022.

Balranald Swing Bridge
Works are due to begin in March on widening of the swing bridge and replacement of the walking surface.
These changes are designed to make the bridge more accessible to disabled people and easier for dogs to
walk on.

Balranald Aerodrome
New kangaroo exclusion fencing is due to be installed around the perimeter of the aerodrome in the coming
weeks.

INFRASTRUCTURE REPORT 

New playground at Euston Rec Reserve

Football Club Changerooms



LIBRARY NEWS

 
Please return any old library books ASAP as the

library will be doing a book audit of our stock.
 

To the right is the up coming author to speak at the
library 

 
 



COUNCIL NEWS

RATES NEWS
Instalment 3 and Water Bills for period ending December 2021 have
been posted and are due 28th February 2022. If you have not received
your notice, please phone Council on 5020 1300 or email
council@balranald.nsw.gov.au 
Do you have a rental property? We are now able to send the water
notices to the tenant (we can also send you a copy). Please email
council@balranald.nsw.gov.au advising your name, the property
address, the Tenants name, tenants postal address, tenants email
address (if known). 

S355 COMMITTEE – BIDGEE HAVEN HOSTEL
Council is seeking expressions of interest from qualified people to
become a member of the new S355 Committee to assist Council in the
management of the aged care hostel.
If you have qualifications in the following positions please visit
Councils website and complete the attached form;
· Financial Background and qualification (CPA or similar) 
· An Aged Care or related Health Administration background
· A Human Resources or similar background
· A person with a Resident
· Family connection to the Hostel
Applications close 18th March 2022

EUSTON RESIDENTS RAW WATER METER
REPLACEMENT PROGRAM
Council is in the process of replacing old 25mm raw
water meters, in the older residential area of Euston,
which have well exceeded their life expectancy. Letters
have been sent to the owners of the affected
properties.  The replacement of these meters will
commence from 1 March 2022. 
When the new meters are installed they will be the
current NSW standard 20mm size, as is installed for all
new homes. From 1 July 2020 these residences with
25mm meters had their annual access charge
temporaly reduced to the lower 20mm rate in
anticipation that a 20mm meter would be installed. This
has provided these effected Ratepayers with a benefit
of a reduction of $194 in their annual access charge for
2021/22, and savings in each future year incrementally
more in ongoing years. 
The new 20mm raw water meter may provide a slightly
lower water flow rate compared to the current 25mm
meter. If you are one of the affected properties and
would prefer the new raw water meter to remain at
25mm, then please contact Council prior to the works
commencing.    
The annual access charge (as shown on annual Rates
Notice) across the Balranald Shire in 2021/22 for a
20mm connection is $345 and for a 25mm connection is
$539. This is because larger meters have the potential
to deliver a greater volume of water and this cost
difference reflects the additional demand placed on
Council’s water pump station and supply network. For
ratepayers who choose to have a new 25mm meter
installed, the access charge will be reinstated at the
25mm price from 1 July 2021.
Please contact Council if you would like to discuss this
matter prior to works commencing at your property and
we would be more than happy to explain this matter
further. 

mailto:council@balranald.nsw.gov.au
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ACTIVE POOLS YOUTH PILOT PROGRAM 
Active Pools Youth Pilot Program has been running
for 5 weeks on a Wednesday and Thursday
afternoon from 5-6pm. Children who have attended
have been involved with sports such as soccer,
volleyball, cricket and water based activities. Thank
you to Mrs Amelia Calija for supporting this
program and helping facilitate activities in the pool
grounds. 
Wednesday the 9th was a big night for this program
and the last for the age group of 12-16 year olds.
The night started with children in teams running an
escape room style competition which lead to the
main event of Kickmottball, a game originating
from Mary Mackillop School where some of our
children attend. This new game has been modified
by the students who attended the program and
involved the bonus prize of free pizza!!!
A huge THANKYOU to the children who have come
along and supported this program over the last 5
weeks. You have shown great strength in
continuing to come along, have a go and make the
experience fun for all!
Thursday 17th of February saw the kick off for ages
6- 11. This younger Youth program will also run for
4 weeks and is free. This program will run from 3:10
– 5pm at the pool. Children must register before
starting the program at the library or on the library
face book page. Be on the lookout for our posters!

Continued..



Continued.. GALA OPENING OF THE NEW BALRANALD CREATIVE &
LEARNING CENTRE BUILDING

Gala Opening of the new Balranald Creative & Learning Centre
building last Saturday 12th February held at the Balranald Art
Gallery grounds. The building was officially opened by Balranald
Shire Council’s Administrator, Mr Michael Colreavy and by Mrs
June Spinks who is the original founding member and current
committee member of the Balranald Community Arts Centre.
Balranald Shire Council, along with the support of the Balranald
Art Gallery, was successful in obtaining funding for the
construction of the Balranald Creative & Learning Centre under
the Stronger Communities Fund Round 3. The project cost
$287,677 and the building contractors were Murphy Builders and
Project Manager was Ray Mitchell from the Balranald Shire
Council.
The purpose of the project was to address the lack of creative
facilities for the community’s young people and to provide
sufficient storage space for art.
The event also celebrated the 40th Anniversary of Balranald
Community Arts & Crafts and the 140th Birthday of the original
Masonic Hall.
It’s wonderful to see the Balranald Creative & Learning Centre
vision come to fruition. Council would like congratulate all the
volunteers, speakers, guests, caterers, musicians and all involved
who made the opening such a memorable day.

OPENING OF THE TENNIS COURTS

The Grant was through The Stronger Country Communities
Fund – Round 3 which is a NSW Government fund. Project
Manager was Fraser White from Balranald Shire Council. The
grant was for Stage 1 of the Tennis Club Upgrade Masterplan to
upgrade four out of the six lawn courts to synthetic turf hard
courts.

It was officially opened by Glenn Wilcox. The opening was very
well attended by the community and the committee did a
fabulous job with catering at all three progressive dinner
venues (The Tennis Club, The Footy Sheds (main meal) and
dessert at Lisa’s & Turps place). Big Congratulations to all
involved in putting on a wonderful event.

SIP & PAINT WORKSHOP

The Balranald Art Gallery hosted a Sip & Paint workshop at the
new Creative Learning building with a fabulous group of ladies.
Great company and a great instructor made it a really fun
afternoon.

https://www.facebook.com/balranaldartgallery/?__cft__[0]=AZWPi2tmE3HfS19STcUMiFKJqKLSFm0GCyHZg3K-1N21xPU_amBakzp8STLCxZNumPK-GJRWRwQJbirqodSIJaKFOMAbMmP6CXaEWlUUzwh6452fo1GfVb-UgMJbRfwxxw2ZDz3iYnElKOfykP9GL9ou&__tn__=kK-R


COMMUNITY ADS 

Date: Wednesday 16 March 2022
Time: 6.30pm-9pm AEDT
Location: Online via Zoom

More info and tickets: https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/online-
aboriginal-cultural-awareness-and-understanding-workshop-

tickets-245410638827?aff=email



Continued..


